
June 20, 2023

CBD IV Contract Termination /
Change Order
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BEFORE• After months of delays, CBD IV project was not moving
forward under the contractor Lesna’s care

• Given the overall project delay, unsuccessful negotiations,
and lack of project progress, the City could not afford the
delays both financially and to the community

• Both the City and Lesna have agreed amicably to end
the contract.

Contract Termination
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BEFORE• Administrative item to the termination of the contract
• This change order is a Deductive change order –

mechanism to zero out the Purchase Order to Lesna
Construction

• The amount of the deductive change equates to the work
that was not completed

• The new contract amount of $2,399,031.83 includes
$583,427.78 to be paid to Lesna Construction, Inc., for
illumination materials and incidentals.

Change Order
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Project Location

 Campbell Street

 Kansas Street

 Oregon Street

 Father Rahm Ave

 6th Avenue



5

Next Steps

• The designer of record prepared construction plans to
complete the remaining work along Campbell Street.

• The Campbell Street construction package opened bids
on June 14, 2023. Award and execution of contract to
follow.
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• That the City Engineer is authorized to terminate Contract 2021-
0026 (CBD IV) pursuant to the provisions of Local Government 
General Requirements and Covenants. Termination shall be 
effective upon approval by City Council. The City will make any 
final payment due to the Contractor upon termination of the 
Contract.

• That the City Council approves the deductive change order in the 
amount of $10,522,005.17 to Contract No. 2021-0026. 

Recommendations
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Thankyou
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